
 
Lehman College 

City University of New York 
     Minutes of the Meeting of  September 11, 2013 

Senate Undergraduate Committee on Curriculum 
 

Present: Akan, A.; Feinerman, R.; Gorokhovich, Y.; Hyman, D.; Jacobson, B.; 
Whittaker, R.  
  
 
A quorum was not present. All votes taken were unanimous. 
 
1. The committee approved the minutes of  May 05, 2013. 

 
2. The committee approved proposals from the Department of Nursing to 

establish Dual/Joint AAS Degree programs with Laguardia and Bronx 
Community Colleges leading to the Bachelor of Science in Nursing. 
 

3. Proposals from the Dept. of Political Science to create new courses POL 
2670 and POL 3600 were approved, subject to revisions. 

 
4. The committee approved proposals from the Dept. of Political Science to 

change the prerequisites of POL245, POL337, POL338, POL347, POL348, 
POL367, POL368, the first subject to revisions.  

 
5. Proposals from the Dept. of Philosophy to change the BA Degree program, 

the title of PHI 231, and to create a new course, PHI 301. were approved, 
the last subject to a minor revisions. 

 
6. The committee approved proposals from the Department of Middle and 

High School Education to change the hours, credits, course description and 
co-requisites of ESC 470 and the course title of ESC 471, the latter subject 
to revision. 

 
7. A proposal from the Department of Art to change the prerequisites and 

course description of ART 328 was approved. 
 

8. Proposals from the Dept. of Languages and Literatures to create new 
courses ITA 3120, POR 1110 and POR 1120 were approved. 

 
9. A proposal from the Center for Human Rights and Peace Studies to create 

an interdisciplinary minor was tabled until the next meeting.  
 

10. Barbara Jacobson was elected chair of the committee.  
 

11. Bob Feinerman agreed to be the committee’s representative on the Ad Hoc 



committee on Academic Structure.   
 

12. The committee discussed Cuny Central’s decision that Lehman College 
could no longer require a minor. It decided that the next step is to re-
convene our Ad Hoc curriculum group to further discuss the issue. 

 
13. The committee agreed that the regular meeting time of the UCC will be from 

1:00 to 2:30 on the days that the Senate meets.  
 

14. The UCC will hold its next meeting on October 9th at 1:00 in CA  263. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
Barbara Jacobson 
Secretary, pro tempore 

 
 
 
  



 
 


